
REMINDER: Board Meeting 23, 2017 at 
7:00 P.M. in Windflower Room at the 
Library 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 

Patchwork Update 
  MAY 2018  

Dedicated to encouraging and broadening quilter creativity, sharing 
quilting knowledge, exhibiting quilting accomplishments and 
contributing to the community 

 
 

 

NOTE FROM OUR PRESIDENT Note from Mary Ellen Little 
 

Hello Everyone:  Can’t believe May is half over!  First, thank you to Cathy James for conducting the April 16 th 
meeting.  That evening several of us from the guild were in Hamilton, Missouri at the Missouri Star Quilt 
Company enjoying a Trunk show by Jenny Doan.   We were on the bus trip to Paducah Quilt Week and that was 
one of many great stops we made along the way.   I hope you were at our first May meeting.  Alice Kay Arnett 
gave a wonderful talk and trunk show.  Our next meeting, May 21st, will be a community quilt sew night directed 
by Deb Przymus.  After that we will go to our summer schedule with one meeting in June, July, and August on 
the third Monday of the month.  If you are doing the “row robin” project you get an extra two weeks to finish your 
rows.  Bags will be passed along at the June meeting on June 18 th.   
 
The quilt show committee has been meeting and plans are moving along for a great show in August.  There will 
be a boutique and bake sale so it’s never too late to start some projects for the boutique. 
 
Linda has been working hard to bring us some interesting speakers and classes.  The barn quilt class is June 
8th.  It is full and there is a waiting list.  If you signed up but might not be able to make it, please contact Linda 
ASAP so she can open the spot to someone on the list. 
 
Remember, this is your quilt guild.  If there is anything you would like to see happen, or any other questions or 
comments, please talk to someone on the board.  We do value your input.  Thank you. 

Please call or email me if you might be interested or have any other questions or thoughts about the 

show or CHQ. mlittle71@bresnan.net 631-9522 
I’m trying to get my row done before the bus trip.  See you next month. 

   

LIBRARY SEW: Cathy James.   All members are 
welcome to attend our Open Sew on the last 
Tuesday of each month from 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. in the 
Willow Room at the library. Outlets are available if 
you wish to bring your machine or handwork is also 
easily done.  Feel free to come and go within the 3-
hour period, and if you want to come and socialize 
only, that is great too.  May Sew day is May 29th 
and June is the 26th.   
 

Quilts of Valor: Marilyn Lanham QOV will continue 
meeting throughout the summer on the 1st Tuesday of 
the month at Our Savior Lutheran Church, 5101 East 
Dell Range Blvd. From 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.  Please come 
join us. 

Any questions call Marilyn Lanham at 635- 9246 or 
email mlanham@bresnan.net 
 

mailto:mlittle71@bresnan.net
mailto:mlanham@bresnan.net


 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

Sewing activity for CHQ member: Carole 
Gardner: 

 

Row Exchange: Thanks for participating. Have 
your row made and, in the bag,, and be 
prepared to pass to the person whose name is 
just below your name on the list. Have a fun 
time. 

Carole Gardner 

Quilt Show Time Again! 
May 

The quilt show is only three months away!  How are you coming along with your projects?  We’re 
excited to see what you’ll be showing this year.  Here are some updates from the committee. 

• We polled a few vendors and have made the decision bring them back to our show this year.  We 

will have up to seven vendors, including a scissor sharpener.  New member Char Nolan will be in 

charge of vendors. 

• Mary Jo Hamilton and Deb O’Grady will be in charge of the boutique.  Boutique submission forms 

will be available on our web site and at meetings. 

• Joy Mockelmann and Donna Dolan will be coordinating our call for quilts.  Entry forms are available 

on our web site and at meetings. 

• Laraine Hutchison is lining up demonstrations and a make-and-take project for the Saturday of the 

show. 

• Cindy Brick will be back as our judge and she will also be doing appraisals Friday and Saturday at 

the show, $45 for member appraisals, $50 for non-members.  Bea Dersham will be circulating 

appraisal signup sheets. 

• Monday, May 21, is the last day to vote for this year’s Featured Quilter.  See Laraine Hutchison or 

Carole Gardner for a ballot. 

• We still need someone to be on point for taking down the show.  Please see Sue Frerich if you’re 

interested. 

The website is being updated with current information regarding the quilt 
show.  That’s the best place to access forms for the show and boutique – 
and you can get to them any time – 24/7.  Start telling your friends about 
our show.               

  
 Submitted by Sue Frerich. 
 

Tickets for the Opportunity Quilt be ready at the April 16th meeting. You can pick them up 



 

Opportunity Quilt 
Tickets on Sale 

QUILT SHOW BOUTIQUE 
 
All members are invited to participate in the Quilt Show 
Boutique.  We prefer home crafted items of all price ranges.  
You are welcome to pout in fabric, patterns, and gently used 
books.  We need as much participation as possible, as the 
success of the Boutique depends on you!!! 
 
Items need to be turned in ahead of time. We will also be 
having a bake sale on Friday and Saturday with items being 
turned in on Friday or Saturday between 9:30 a.m. and 
noon. 
 
Any questions, please call Mary Jo Hamilton at 307-996-
6447 or Deb O’Grady at 307-321-2557. 
 
Submitted by Deb O’Grady and Mary Jo Hamilton. 

TREASURER'S SUMMARY REPORT: 
Submitted by Cathy James   
Income $240.00  
Expenses                     $1017.43 
 

Any club member wishing to see a full financial report may 
contact me and I will email a copy to you.  If you do not 
have internet access, I will be happy to print out a copy for 
you. 

 

OPPORTUNITY QUILT 
TICKETS ARE ON SALE 

http://www.gorgesquiltcarelabels.com/
http://www.thesewingcenter.com


 

 

 

 

 
 

Quilt Guild Show and Share 
 

April 2018 
Pictures taken by Sue Frerich 

CHQ BOARD 2018 
 

President...............Mary Ellen 

Little President Elect......Open 

Past President.......Rose Slatten 

Vice President........Linda Price 

Secretary................Mary Jo Hamilton 

 

Treasurer................Cathy James 

Librarian ………... Open 

Greeter...................Donna Fisher 

Hostess: …………. Daenette More 

New Members.......Jo Ellen Mass, 

Newsletter.............Marcia Stewart 

Advertising............Judy Gilmore 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Pictures taken by 

Sue Frerich 

  EVENTS OF INTEREST 

Date: Thru May 28, 2018 
Place: Golden, CO 
Exhibit of 41 Special Quilts “Men Just Want To Have 
Fun Too.” Quilts by men from around the world who 
entered a juried competition. Traditional thru art quilts. 

Rocky Mountain Quilt Museum: 
 



 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.aroundtheblockquilts.com/
http://www.blakemansewvac.com/


 
 

 

 
 

 

  

http://www.longarmofthewestcustomquilting.com/


2018 Quilt Club Programs 
 

May 21 Community Quilt Sew Night 

  June 8   Barn Blocks Class in Allison Hall from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. (filled) 

  June 18   Trunk Show by Linda Price. 

  July 13, 14, 15   State Guild Meeting Riverton, Wy 

  July 16   Show and Tell from State meeting.  Also, a Trunk Show from the ladies of the 

Torrington area guild. 

 

  August 16, 17 & 18   Our Quilt Show 

 

  August 20   Social and Recognition for quilts.  Quilters and all the wonderful work putting it 

together. 

 September 4 

(Tuesday) 

  Community Sew Night. 

 

  September 17   Karen Hurby, local quilt teacher will  give a presentation on color – values, hue, etc. 

plus lots of ideas 

  September 28, 29 &  

  30th 

  Southeast Region fall Retreat at LCC for State Guild 

  October 1   Barb Gorges will give an informative talk on her latest thoughts about quilting.  

Remember she has just written a book on the care of our quilts. 

 

  October 15   Trunk Show by our own Marilyn Lanham. 

  November 5   Project Demo Night. (anyone who has a good simple idea that you would like to share. 

Please see me (Linda Price) or Mary Ellen Little. 

  November 17 

(Saturday) 

  A Saturday Sew day like we enjoyed in the Spring 

  November 19   NO Meeting 

  December 3 

 

  Christmas Party 

LINDA’S NOTE If anyone wants to give me an idea for a program in the future, please let me know and I 

will see if we can do something about it.  Thank you    Linda Price 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

General Club Information 
 

Guest Policy 
Please invite friends to attend meetings. All skill levels 
and non-quilters are welcome. Non-members may 
attend two meetings. On the third and subsequent 
meetings, the non-member must pay $2.00 unless 
membership dues are paid. If a guest speaker is 
scheduled, all guests are asked to pay a $5.00 fee 

Advertisements & Articles for Newsletter 
Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or sewing related. 

They must be “copy” ready. The newsletter editor is not 
responsible for typing your information. Email articles, 
questions or advertisement artwork by the first Tuesday 
of each month to the newsletter editor. 

Cost for advertisements is: ¼ page 3 ½ x 4.5 $10.00 

Cell Phones 
We ask that cell phones be silent or off, and that 
emergency conversations be held out of the meeting 

room. 

Meeting Schedule 
We meet at 7 p.m. the first and third Mondays of most 
months. Doors open at 6:30 p.m. Please feel free to 
come early and help set up or to socialize. 

We meet only the first Monday of December and the 
third Monday of June, July and August. Meetings often 
include some type of program event or featured quilter, 
as well as show & tell and access to our library. 

Show & Tell Guidelines 
Show one or more finished projects. Share information 
regarding each piece. Feel free to ask for critique or 
input. Show & Tell items will be displayed for everyone 
to view and enjoy during break 

Meeting Location: 
First United Methodist Church (located at 108 E 18th 
Street (between Warren & Central Avenues) Please park 
in the lot on the north side of the church (Enter from 
Central or 19th street) and use the North door into the 
building. 

Our meetings begin at 
7:00 p.m. Someone is 
usually at the church 
by 6:30 p.m. before 
each quilt meeting for 
those of you that would 
like a little more time to 
visit with each other. 
Your help with setting 
up and taking down is 
greatly appreciated. 

 

Find us online at chquilters.org 
 



 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilt Guild 

P O Box 21194 

Cheyenne, Wy 82009 


